
Connecting with your Prayer Warriors 

One of the things GNC Coordinator, Mary began doing that made a 
significant difference in the fruitfulness of the clubs was to weekly e-mail 
her prayer warriors.  They saw how that their involvement in the club 
through prayer truly made a difference.  That fueled their prayers even 
more.  Here is her pattern for sharing with the club’s prayer warriors. 

She emailed them the night before the weekly club session with prayer 
prompts covering: 

1. Praises for what God is doing. 
2. Specific requests for the team members. 
3. Specific requests for the children while respecting their privacy. 
4. Specific requests regarding the objectives of the lesson that the 

children would be receiving. 
5. God’s blessing on the school and that they would see a difference in 

the lives of the children choosing to follow Christ. 
6. The memory verse for the session:  ask them to pray through the 

memory verse slowly, meditating on the message as God plants the 
seed of His Word into the hearts of the children during the club. 

“How did it go?” 

The evening or next day after the club, the prayer warriors are going to be 
wondering, “How did it go?” “How did God answer prayer?”  That is the 
best time to reward them with an update and praise report for their faithful 
“knee-work,” demonstrating to them that their support before the throne 
made a difference.  This fuels their prayers all the more and God gets the 
glory.   

When you connect in a significant way with your prayer warriors, you are 
inviting them to enter into what God is doing in the school’s Good News 
Club.  You are inviting them to enter into the joy of the Father as He brings 
the lost lambs into His fold through His Son. 

 


